
Subject: Minutes for CB Cosmopolitan Club morning 2/11/20 meeting at Village Inn 

  

Kent Stopak was the greeter. 

  

21 members were present. 

  

Mary Mason with Interfaith Response was presented with our annual $500 donation to the 

organization. 

  

Steve Wymore spoke on the Quarterly Cornbelt Federation Quarterly Meeting.  He also spoke on the up 

coming Cornbelt Federation Annual Convention that will be on April 24th and 25th here in Council Bluffs.   

  

Annual Pancake Feed is scheduled for March 19, 2020 at St John Lutheran Church from 11 am to 7 pm.  

Please continue to sell tickets for the event.  We are doing really good on our plans and execution for 

this event. 

  

Jerry Orozco reported that his employer, Echo Inc., will be providing the club life sized photos of our 

D.A.D. Kids and their dogs.  We will be displaying them at the pancake feed as well as our other events 

to highlight one of our donation programs.  Very Cool!  Thank you Jerry. 

  

No news yet of the Southwest Iowa Home Show.  Will update the club when more is known. 

  

May 20th is Omaha/Pottawattamie Gives.   

  

Fundraiser Meeting was held on February 10th and several raffle ideas were discussed.  We are working 

on being on the Amazon Prime Smile donation list of Not For Profit Groups, more to follow. 

  

Walt Coziahr gave a report on Camp Hertko Hollow. 

  

Glennay Jundt stated the Pals Night event will be announced soon.   

  

On the Diabetic Alert Dog program, Heads Up Hounds is now closed.  There is a dog trainer in Concordia 

Kansas that maybe a source for D.A.D.s.  We continue to receive more applications. 

  

Ed Anderson reported on the CDC Mobile Unit.  There will be a nursing scholarships available for 

workers on the Unit.  The Driver is Retiring and if you know of anyone interested please have them 

contact Ed Anderson.  In the last 9 months, 1,063 people have been tested with 193 testing positive for 

diabetes.  We are working with the CDC to have the Mobile Unit available to Oakland Foods in Oakland 

Iowa for their help for us with various products for our events.  CB Cosmos donate $2,500 annually to 

the CDC.   

  

Kent Stopak reported on the club’s fund balances.  $27,520 total money (rounded) with $11,570 in Alert 

Dog Fund and $15,950 in the Operating Fund.   We have JDRF $2,500 and CB Education Foundation $250 

in March and $5,500 to Hertko Hollow in April.  Our $2,000 for our two annual scholarship has been 

funded already.   

  

Glennay Jundt won the Drawing. 

  



Dennis Kennedy won the “NUT”. 

  

Fundraiser Meeting on Monday February 24th at 6:15 PM at the Spillway. 

  

Next Club Meeting on Tuesday night on February 25th at 6:30 PM at the Spillway. 

  

Sell, Sell, Sell Pancake Tickets…..  Get as many people to the event so we can show what we do, 

hopefully get raffle dollars, and some additional money from our tip jars.  And we have a fun time 

together at this event. 

  

Regards,  

Doug Moore – Secretary  

 


